



AUGUST  2022

Note that the past newsletters are archived on our web site and will be available for reference. The web site url is: www.eowa.us

If you are on Facebook you should ‘Like’ us for any breaking information. The address is: www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/ or go to your Facebook page, search for ‘Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers’ and click on “Like” icon.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, 

AUGUST 10, 7:00PM.


The August meeting will be at the St. Stephens 
Methodist Church, 400 W. New Orleans, in Broken 
Arrow. The upcoming show will be the emphasis for the 
meeting. 


Dues are due in July. Please bring check for $30 
or cash to the meeting and renew if you haven’t 
already.

Woodcarving and Folk Arts Festival, August 12-13

1500 S. Main, Broken Arrow. 9:00am-5:00pm each day. 

Set-up will be Thursday the 11th. If you haven’t got your table reservation 
in yet then you need to get it done. EOWA members who don’t have a 
table but still want to enter the speed carving contest can earn the right by 
volunteering at the club table, judging or with set-up or take-down. All 
hands are needed to make the show a success, there is plenty to do. 
Remember that two people can share a table if they want to show your 
stuff but don’t feel they have enough of their own work.

July judging results: first place winner Paul Wee’s walking stick carved from aspen (shown in three 
photos at right); second place Bill Payne’s spalted porpoises on a basswood base (above) and third 
place Bill Payne’s tagua nut turtle (below).

http://www.eowa.us
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/


EOWA T-Shirts Now Available

New EOWA t-shirts are available in time for the show. 
Cost is only $12, so inexpensive you can’t afford not to 
have one. Sizes available are Large, XLarge, 2XLarge 
and 3XLarge. See Bill Payne or Carol Alley to purchase.

2022 Officers

President:	 Morty McKay	 918-404-2102

Vice-Pres.	 Jay Stevenson	 314-640-4545

Secretary:	 Carol Alley	 918-260-4857

Treasurer: 	Roy Heginbotham	 405-637-8006 

Library: 	 Bob Branham	 918-455-6229

Hospitality:	

Directors:	 Roy Heginbotham 405-637-8006

	 Jim Lowry	 918-712-0807

2019 Show Chair:

	 Bob Block	 918-742-3969

Newsletter: Rusty Johnson	 918-743-0403


Jim Milton Judging Schedule 

Judging is on hold until there are more 
members attending the monthly meetings.

November	 Christmas Ornaments

December	 Christmas Party


Refreshment Nights

February June September December


EOWA Monthly Meeting

Second Wednesday of the month, 7-9 PM

St. Stephens Methodist Church, 

400 W. New Orleans, in Broken Arrow.


Monday Night Carve-Ins 	 

Every Monday: 6:30-8:30 PM No Fee

St. Stephens Methodist Church, 

400 W. New Orleans, in Broken Arrow.

Visitors are welcome at all meetings and 
carve-ins.

Dues

$30 yearly, due in July. 

Application, change of address and renewal 
form on last page.

Send to: 

EOWA, Roy Heginbotham

38037 S. 4417 Rd. 

Big Cabin OK 74332.

Phone 405-637-8006

Email: pndkeepr@gmail.com

Web address: www.eowa.us

Facebook address:

www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/

To submit items for the newsletter send to 
Rusty Johnson at: ytsurjohnson@aol.com

Officers for 2022 are listed in the column to the left. As 
vice president Jay Stevenson is in charge of the 
monthly program. If you have an idea for a program you 
would like to see, or a program you could give please 
text or contact Jay at the number listed. 

MINUTES OF MEETING, 7/13/2022

PRESENT 22

CALL TO ORDER- Morty McKay

FLAG SALUTE- Morty McKay

JACKPOT- Flo Hancock

TREASURE REPORT- $3712.20 balance and $50 
sent to the church for use of building

LIBRARY REPORT- $2 Fine paid to club

NEWSLETTER- Send all news to Rusty Johnson.

WEB SITE- Ken Scrivner is back and on the desk of 
the web site.


SHOW REPORT- Meeting is 7/20/2022. 

UPCOMING SEMINARS- Chalk it up in downtown 
Broken Arrow.

OLD BUSINESS- Cora Mehm is downsizing her 
house. Check with her on things.

NEW BUSINESS- EOWA patches are on sale for 
$13 each if you want one.RoAnn Wee has offered to 
sew them on your vest if needed. Motion made to 
donate $100 to Peggy Curry for all the wood she 
donated to the club, motion was passed.  Pastor 

Roland Youngberg was nominated honorary member 
of the club.

JUDGING- 1st place--Paul Wee for his walking stick, 
2nd place --Bill Payne for his Dolphins and Bill 
Payne for his Turtle.

SHOW AND TELL- Ken Scrivner had a turtle and Bill 
Payne has a Man in the Mountain.

PROGRAM- By Rusty Johnson 

PLEASE ATTEND THE NEXT MEETING ON 
AUGUST 10TH

Now that we are having our 
meetings at St. Stephen’s there 
are a few things we need to do 
as good guests.


MONTHLY MEETING

At the end of the meeting—

1: Put the furniture back in the 

original location and clean up 
any trash.

2: If using food bar clean and 
sanitize. Any cups or plates 
should be furnished by the club.

3: Turn off all lights in the 
meeting room, including the 
bathroom lights.


4: Make sure all doors are 
locked.


MONDAY NIGHT CARVING

1: Clean up all tables and sweep 
up all chips.

2 : Return all furniture to the 
original location.


3: If painting, cover the tables 
with paper or plastic.

4: NO power carving without a 
dust collector.

5: Turn off all lights in the 
meeting room and the restroom.

6 : Make sure all doors are 
locked.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

Ozarks Woodcarving Seminars

March 13-17, 2023, Springfield Missouri

Contact: John Engler, 4000 West Weaver RD., Battlefield Missouri  65619

We will have a talented lineup of instructors teaching a large variety of classes over the 
5 days. The hours of the seminar are from 8:30 to 4:30. We will have a Kick-Off Dinner 
on Sunday, March 12th at 6pm. On Thursday, March 16th we will have cocktails & hors 
d’oeuvres get together from 4:30pm to 6:00pm. To see and read about the instructors 
and their projects, visit our instructor's page on our website. 

Randy Moore of Moore Wood & Roughouts (1-800-825-2657) will be there again to 
handle your wood needs. Dallas Deege will be there to cover your sharpening needs. 
Representatives from Bigfoot Carving Tools will be onsite to supply carving tools and 
supplies needs.

For additional information call John Engler at 417-209-6842 

E-mail: john@johnenglerwoodcarving.com. 

Web site: https://ozarkswoodcarvingseminar.com


Register today as classes fill fast!! 
Visit the instructors page of our website 

for the class line-up

Tagua nut eagle carved by Jay Stevenson (right)

http://www.eowa.us
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
mailto:ytsurjohnson@aol.com
https://ozarkswoodcarvingseminar.com


EOWA dues are due July 1 each year. Please send your check to: EOWA, 

Roy Heginbotham, 38037 S. 4417 Rd., Big Cabin OK 74332


Or bring your check to the meeting and hand it over to Roy personally.

New Membership, Change of Address or Membership Renewal

Dues: $30 for annual family membership (due each July). 	 Date:	 	 


Name	 	 Spouse	 	 
____________________________________________________________________ ___________________

Address 	 	 	 
___________________________________________________________________________________________

City 	 State 	  ZIP 	 
_____________________________________________ ___________________ ______________________

Home phone 	  Cell Phone 	 	 
______________________________________ ________________________________________

Retired: Yes      No      email	 	 	 
____________________________________________________________________________
Mail to: EOWA, Roy Heginbotham, 38037 S. 4417 Rd. Big Cabin OK 74332.   Phone 405-637-8006    

Show Items

There will be hundreds of free books, 
carving magazines and catalogs at the 
club table during the show.

There will also be some wood for sale. 

Headlining are raffle items made available 
courtesy of Flexcut tools. The three items 
are a nine-tool deluxe palm gouge set, a 
four-knife carving set with tool roll and a 
“Whittlin’ Jack” two-blade pocket knife. 
Thank you Flexcut for your support of the 
EOWA Woodcarving and Folk Arts festival. 


